A Guild Board meeting was held at the home of Judy Gorrindo to liscuss current business. Present were Doris Floyd, Suzy Carter, Margary Hall, Gail Tinsley, Margaret Kocimski, Susan Cochran, Sandi Globus, Jan Inouye, Norah McMeeking, Sharon Doyle, Mary Bursek, Carol Ludwig, Sherrie Collins, Carol Boyce, Judy Gorrindo, Maggie Godwin and Rebecca Mealy.

Carol began the meeting at 7:40 p.m. explaining how the board members each choose a date on which to host the meeting one week prior to the general monthly meeting and put out a flyer on location with directions for travel from parts of Santa Barbara.

Jan reminded everyone that each member is to bring a half yard of fabric wrapped for the Christmas exchange. Sherrie Collins will handle the festivities. Since Colby was unable to attend, Jan reminded all to bring refreshments as this is our Christmas party. The quilts for the Battered Women's Shelter will be displayed and donated. The angel quilt will be raffled as the doorprize.

Those needing to make announcements are:
Norah-- next steering committee for Museum show on Jan, 16th
Rebecca -- additional small quilt groups starting in Jan.
Colby -- progress on the Museum quilt and show
Sherrie -- phone calling committee
Zetta -- any remaining quilts to be picked up from Goleta Valley Days

Jan gave additional news on programs for 1991 which include Katie asquini in July. Jan will attempt a survey at the March meeting to find out if there is any interest in a Saturday workshop. January will be a slide show of the past year. Jan received a letter confirming the Hoffman clothing collection for the August meeting. A letter arrived also confirming the use of the Goleta library for a monthly meeting in the large room as the smaller conference room is booked and only holds 12. The day was incorrect in the letter so Rebecca called Pam Bury (librarian) to change it to Wednesday. An attempt will be made to have the Board meeting in the library for the Jan, meeting hosted by Rebecca. Otherwise board members will host in their homes.

Carol L. discussed the need for an educational number to oroder the Gingher scissors. Further discussion will take place with Zetta and Marty to see if Marty's adult ed. number can be used.

Sandi Globus distributed an updated quarterly treasurer's report.

Maggie Godwin showed a Christmas present block from Wanda Rice who is now living in Colorado. Maggie showed a quilt top and presented it to the Guild for possible purchase to be used as a raffle. Further discussion to follow. Maggie showed silk scarves she made using the techniques of fabric dying at Carol's. The fabric came from Thai silks in Los Altos.

Rebecca will be using a different print shop for the next newsletter to an advantageous price for such a long newsletter which includes one current block of the month.

Norah noted an extension for submitting Museum show quilts until Jan 15th. Meeting ended at 9:45 p.m.